
 

 

Feb 10, 2020 
To All Members and Guests. 
 
We are getting complaints about players changing on court as well as loud outburst after a point. 
Please remember that the facility is for the benefit and enjoyment of all players. 
 
Some simple court etiquette rules that must be followed: 
 
• Three balls per court rule in effect except with Club approval and during approved lessons.  
• No spitting on the premises.  
• Please set your cell phone to vibrate or silent while on court. Please keep cell phone use to a 

minimum.  
• No swearing or loud outbursts.  
• No chewing gum on the courts.  
• Retrieve and return balls back only after play has ended. Never send balls back while play is in 

progress.  
• This also goes for crossing from 1 court to another, wait for the point to end before crossing. 

Then do so in a quick manner to avoid disruption, try to go as a group instead of one at a 
time. 

• Arrive at least five minutes before your scheduled time. Change-over is on the hour.  
• Please note that the Buzzer tells you when to go on the court not the wall clock. The buzzer is 

set correctly for changeover.  
• The buzzer will ring 2 minutes prior to the hour. This tells you your hour is almost over.  
• The buzzer will ring again on the hour. This tells you that your hour is over, and it is time to stop 

playing and leave the court. Go to the bench, pick up your belongings and leave the court 
promptly.  

• Please try to leave as a group to disrupt  
• Players who remain on court more than Fifteen minutes past their allotted court time are subject to 

an additional charge of one-hour court time.  
• Do not change your clothes on court; use the clubhouse change rooms.  

 
Coaching, there is no outside coaching allowed.  Only NY Winter Tennis Club authorized coaches 
permitted to give lessons.  
 
Let everyone enjoy their game with as little interruption as possible. 
 
Thank You. 

 
Dave Duguay 
Manager 


